 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1From: John Merz

To: William Johnson

Sent: Friday, February 25, 2005 4:20 PM

Subject: Draft Butte Creek Watershed FMP

February 25, 2005

William Johnson

Watershed Coordinator

Butte Creek Watershed Conservancy (BCWC)

P.O.Box 1611

Chico CA. 95927

Dear Will:

Thanks for extending the opportunity to comment on the Draft Butte Creek Watershed Floodplain Management Plan (Plan). The Sacramento River Preservation Trust (Trust) would like to submit the following:

1) The Trust was at both public meetings in Durham ( May 7, 2003 and July 21, 2004 ), yet we are not shown as being at the former in Appendix D and are also left out of Table 2-2 ( page 2-4 ). More importantly, NONE of our comments at either meeting OR ANYONE ELSE'S are included in the document. Why are they not included and where are the notes that were taken at the time?

2) Under Primary Mitigation Measures ( page 4-2 ), it is stated that "The leading mitigation measure to the identified flood hazard areas requires raising and strengthening levees to obtain certification..." The Trust and others believe that setting BACK levees and expanding the floodplain is a much more viable option. Please indicate why this approach was not taken, especially in Flood Hazard Areas 1 and 2.

3).Under Property Protection, Bridge Design ( page 4-10 ), it is stated that "Currently,additional hydraulic analyses are underway as part of the Butte Creek Watershed FMP to evaluate the adequacy ofthe bridges on Butte Creek,..." Shouldn't you have waited for this information to be complete before issuing this Plan ? When will this work be done?

4).Under Plan Expansion ( page 7-1 ),  it is stated that "..., it [the Plan} falls short of satisfying federal requirements

necessary to be eligible for funding programs. To benefit..., it would be necessary to expand this {Plan} to a Countywide floodplain management plan or an LHMP." How does this relate to the funding conditions of the CALFED grant? And hasn't this "expansion" already begun?

5) The Trust is concerned that this Plan is being driven by an agenda much different that what was originally proposed. We would suggest that both Butte County and the BCWC produce a document that is worthy of the time and money spent on it BEFORE moving forward to next steps. As it stands now, the effort to date is sadly suspect and in need of significant revision.

We appreciate being given the opportunity to comment and hereby request that we be notified of any and all future actions that may be taken regarding this project.

Sincerely,

John Merz

President

Sacramento River Preservation Trust

PO Box 5366

Chico, CA  95927

530-345-1865 (Phone)

530-899-5105 (Fax)

jmerz@sacrivertrust.org

